[image: image1.png]=l




Cleveland Teachers Union

News & Notes

Compiled by Tracy Radich, 1st Vice President

September 1, 2017
___________________________________________________________________________________

News & Notes is intended to be a weekly publication.  Please make sure that you are receiving N & N from your Chair or checking on the CTU website for the latest 

N & N.

SUBMIT IN WORKDAY

All members should verify and hit submit in Workday on September 8.  Every pay day is a submit day.  It is very important for substitutes to verify entries and submit.  Teachers, paraprofessionals, and related service providers all enter VPD/community engagement hours in Workday for payment.  

PARAPROFESSIONAL COVERAGE

Paraprofessionals that cover for other paraprofessionals will enter that coverage in Workday.  This is in the drop-down menu.  Time is entered in UNITS.  A chart was sent to all paraprofessionals that converts the number of minutes worked into UNITS.  If there are questions, please contact Cherylane Jones-Williams at the CTU (216) 861-7676 ext. 241.
SUBSTITUTES WORKDAY

Just want to re-emphasize how important it is for substitutes to verify what is in Workday and submit.  I recommend that substitutes verify and submit on a weekly basis.  This makes it easier to correct any errors before pay day. 
UNPAID DAYS

Please DO NOT select Unpaid day in Workday unless you are not to be paid for a day.  Unpaid day should only be selected when serving an unpaid suspension voted on by the Board of Education or if you have requested to be off and unpaid and that request was approved by your principal. 
WAGES

For members at schools with an extended school year, your first pay of the 2017-18 school year was issued on July 28.  For members at schools that are not on an extended school year, your first pay of the 2017-18 school year will be issued on August 11.

CONTINUING CONTRACTS

For all teachers that wish to apply for a Continuing Contract to be considered for a Continuing Contract that would be in effect in the 2018-19 school year, applications are due on September 15.  By law, anyone in Ohio who received initial license before January 1, 2011 is eligible for a Continuing after 3 years of teaching, so one could apply at the beginning of year 3.  By law, anyone in Ohio who received initial license after January 1, 2011 is eligible for a Continuing after 7 years of teaching, so one could apply at the beginning of year 7.  Continuing Contract Request Forms will be made available in August.  Official unopened transcripts are required.  One recommendation is to order 2 sets of transcripts so that you can open one and make sure that everything needed is in the envelope.  You can order transcript now if you are planning to apply for a Continuing.
OPEN HOUSE 

Open House days will be here before you know it.  All PK-8 schools will have Open House on Wednesday, September 13.  All high schools will have Open House on Thursday, September 15.  Open House is from 6:00PM – 8:00PM.  All students will be dismissed early on their Open House Day.
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STAFFING
WELLNESS PROGRAM

As a part of the new Collective Bargaining Agreement, the CTU has negotiated an incentive to reduce 2018 health insurance rates back down to the rate that you are paying today.  All members (and spouses who are covered under the district’s health care) can participate in the new Wellness Program to keep their monthly premiums the same.  Participation in the Wellness Program is voluntary.  To participate in the Wellness Program (and maintain current health insurance rates in 2018) you(also your spouse if he/she is covered under the insurance)  will need  to do the following:  weight & height check, blood pressure, and blood work that includes cholesterol & glucose.  You also need to complete a Health Risk Assessment.  When you go to the doctor, there is a form for you to take to the doctor for signature verifying that you had the height/weight/blood pressure and blood tests; as well as completed the Health Risk Assessment. You can access both forms by going to the CMSD homepage, clicking the “Staff” tab, then clicking “Employee Benefits”, and then scrolling down to the “Health and Wellness” section.  Both forms are linked there and should be printed off to take with you to your doctor.
WELLNESS PARTICIPATION DUE DATE

Any member (and spouse if on the healthcare plan) must turn in Physician Certification Form to Hylant by October 31.  Members that are brand new hires will have 60 days after health insurance is activated to participate in the Wellness Program and turn in the Physician Certification Form.  As of this writing only 18% of CTU members on one of the district health insurance plans have turned in paperwork to join the Wellness Program.  
TURNING IN HEALTH RISK ASSESSMENT

For members that are choosing to voluntary participate in the Wellness Program to receive a reduced rate on health insurance for 2018, you are aware that there is a Health Risk Assessment Form that is to be filled out and taken with you to your doctor appointment.  That form is only turned in to your doctor.  It is NOT submitted to Hylant.  It is NOT submitted to the district.  The Health Risk Assessment is confidential and is only shared with your doctor.  If your doctor returns it to you – you can keep it.
SPECIAL PRIVILEGE LEAVE
Employees have been able to use sick leave in increments of .125.  Now CTU members are allowed to use Special Privilege Leave in .125 increments.

	# of periods of sick leave or SPL
	Decimal equivalent

	8
	1 whole day

	7
	.875

	6
	.75

	5
	.625

	4
	.50

	3
	.375

	2
	.25

	1
	.125


Smart Find Express is only capable of accepting absences that are in increments of whole day and ½ day.  For any sick or SPL time that is an increment that is more than ½ or less than ½ - the time keeper will need to manually enter that for the employee in Workday.  Teachers and paraprofessionals that utilize Smart Find Express have absolutely no ability to enter their own time in any increment that is not ½ or 1 whole.  
K-8 ESP STUDENT GROWTH MEASURES
New language in the CBA states:  “K-8 ESP classes must be scheduled to meet a minimum of 12 periods in a semester or 24 periods in a year between pre and post assessment for Student Growth Measure purposes.”  If there are not 12 or 24 periods scheduled, the Student Growth Measure default language in Article 13 will apply.

DO YOU HAVE AN APPROVED IPDP?
IPDPs need to be written BEFORE you take classes for your license renewal.  An IPDP should be written and approved as soon as you have your new license in hand.  You DO NOT write a new IPDP when it is time to apply for a new license.  If you have an approved IPDP that was written after your current license was issued, there is no need to write a new IPDP.  When done correctly, the IPDP is written as soon as you get your new license and prior to taking any classes or PD that counts for CEUs and it is not written at the end when you are applying for renewal
VPD FOR PARAS & OT/PT ASSISTANTS
Paraprofessionals will continue to have the opportunity to earn 3 VPD days in a year.  The first VPD Day is contiguous with the first day of the school year.  For traditional schools the first day mandatory day for everyone to report is August 9, so the paraprofessional VPD will be on August 8.  All other schools should adjust accordingly.  Principals and UCCs shall plan accordingly with Paraprofessional Representative.  If there are questions, please contact Cherylane Jones-Williams at the CTU (216) 861-7676 ext. 241.
VPD FOR TEACHERS, RSPS, SIGN LANG. INT.
Starting in 2017-18 school year – teachers, RSPs, and Sign Language Interpreters can earn 2 voluntary professional development/community engagement days.  In previous contracts – the day before staff was required to report to school was a VPD day.  That language is only in place for paraprofessionals.  The day before paraprofessionals are required to report is a VPD day for those paras that would like to earn their first day of VPD.  For teachers, RSPs, and Sign Language Interpreters these PD/community engagement days are designed through the approved AAP or through mutual agreement of the Principal and UCC.  Each school must have a plan in place for how staff members can earn these additional VPD/community engagement days.
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TEXT ALERTS
A text service is available for members of the CTU.  You can sign up right now to receive mobile text message alerts from AFT-Cleveland Teachers Union.  You will receive updates, notices, and reminders.  Get your phone out right now and send a text message with the word ctu279 (lowercase, no spaces) in your message box.  Send to the phone number 69238.

AFT-CTU will never charge you for text messages, your carrier's Message & Data rates may apply.
